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OVERVIEW:  Section 31 of S.L. 2024-25 eliminates the requirement that the Director of the Budget 

annually report to the General Assembly on the number of State employees who are Work First 

Program recipients.  

This section became effective July 9, 2024.  

CURRENT LAW: The Director of the Budget is required to report to the General Assembly on the 

number of State employees who have received assistance from the Work First Program in the prior 

calendar year. The Work First Program, within the Department of Health and Human Services, provides 

financial assistance to qualified families to help them achieve self-sufficiency. The maximum net family 

annual income eligibility standards for Work First Family Assistance range from $4,344 for a family of 

one to $9,256 for a family of eight. 

BILL ANALYSIS: Section 31 eliminates the requirement that the Director of the Budget annually report 

to the General Assembly on the number of State employees who are Work First Program recipients. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This section became effective July 9, 2024.  

Kyle Evans, Wendy Ray, and Nicholas Giddings, Legislative Analysis Division (LAD) Staff Attorneys, and Bryson Penley, LAD 

Intern, substantially contributed to this summary. 


